
January 2022
Bumps and Blessings

The Lord has been extremely good, and I am anticipating a wonderful new year. Allow me to 
share a few blessings looking back over 2021:
 

• God gave us a new piece of property to facilitate Vision Baptist Missions and the Our 
Generation Training Center! We are praying to be on the property by the end of this month.

• God gave us our biggest class of missionary trainees in our last trimester.
• I was able to teach six different missionary courses to our future missionaries 

(Introduction to Missions, History of Missions, The Christian Home, Spiritual Leadership, 
Church Planting, & Spiritual Warfare). My wife taught the young ladies 3 different courses 
(Women in Missions, Home Administration and Women

• of the Bible).
• Over ten missionaries and missionary interns left for the mission field.
• I was able to preach 17 Christian schools chapels as well as host many missionary 

events.
• I taught 2 courses in Vision’s Spanish Bible Institute (thanks to Pastor Jimmy) and able to 

preach multiple Spanish conferences in Argentina, Peru,Honduras, and Chile.
• I visited 4 mission fields and preached 14 different missions conferences or missions 

emphasis days.
• We ended the year with the 

OG Summit and had many
young people attend from
several churches.

I ended the year thanking God for
the lessons He has taught us through
the “bumps” the devil has thrown our
way:

1. God is still in charge and still
on the throne.

2. God can still make all things turn out for His good.
3. Nothing takes God by surprise.
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